
     After several months of meetings, planning, 

paperwork, and expectations, the group of guys 

who had the big dream of forming a car club in 

Prescott posted a photo and announcement in the 

Prescott Courier on March 11, 1970, inviting 

anyone who was interested in being a Charter 

Member of the Prescott Car Club to come to a 

meeting at 7:30pm at the Valley National Bank 

for the formal signing of a Charter making the 

Prescott Car Club an official club.  Valley 

National Bank is currently the Chase Bank on 

the corner of Granite and Gurley Streets, and 

Prescott Car Club became incorporated as 

Prescott Antique Auto Club a year later.   

     That evening 33 guys who loved old cars 

showed up and signed the Official Charter 

documents.  The Club Officers overseeing that 

meeting were:  Jim Geater- President, John 

Bouton -V.P., Delbert Walker -Secretary, and 

Burt Wright - Treasurer.  They had been voted in 

at the November, 1969, club meeting.  Delbert 

currently lives in Sierra Vista and Burt lives in 

Tucson.  Jim and John passed away years ago.   

     Of the 33 signers of the Charter, 8 are still 

known to be surviving.  They are Delbert 

Walker, Burt Wright, Bob Hinshaw,  Max 

Merritt, Keith Bochat, Pat Mackin, Lyle Gilson, 

and Stan Leake.  And some of the original vehicles are still around.   

    Dues had been set at $5.00/year, which a surviving 

receipt shows that Lyle Gilson paid at that March 11, 

1970, meeting.   A newsletter put together by Burt 

Wright and printed on a mimeograph machine that Pat 

Mackin had ‘obtain’ someplace was available to the 

members.   Makes one wonder if that mimeograph is 

still in Pat’s garage someplace.   

     March 11, 1970, became the OFFICIAL  date of 

Prescott Antique Car Club coming into existence. 
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James Geater, President 

Delbert Walker, Secretary 

Burt Wright, Treasurer  

Gene Neil, Board Member  

Ron Solt, Board Member  

Bob Hinshaw, Board Member  

George McMullen, Board Member  

G. C. Coffee 

Max Merritt, Board Member  

Keith Bochat 

Ray Lundy 

Alton Bailey 

Larry Quick, Program Chairman 

Tom Adams, Histor ian 

Paul Simpson 

Pat Mackin 

Stan Leake 

Marcus Rawlins 

Gomer Jones 

E. W. Haefner 

Doug Williams 

George Chemas 

Don Wigal 

Lyle Gilson 

Syd Griffiths 

Ralph Bennett 

March Griffiths 

Roger Johnson 

Sherman Ferris 

Ray Everett 

Alfred Colton 

Alfred Nelson 

Prescott Antique Auto Club Charter Members 

PRESCOTT ANTIQUE AUTO CLUB 

BY-LAWS 

ARTICLE II  -  - PURPOSE 

Section 1.  The purpose of this organization shall be to promote interest in acquiring, restoring, and 
exhibiting antique, vintage, production, and/or special interest vehicles along with parts and literature 
thereof:  and further, to promote activities for the mutual enjoyment of the members and their families. 

Adopted March 11, 1970 

HAPPY 50TH ANNIVERSARY 

The Treasurer’s copy of Lyle Gilson paying his $5.00/year dues on 
March 11, 1970.    



       Even before the Charter was signed, the club was having 
work nites and planned activities, like garage/yard tours and 
family outings.  On the agenda items for the January, 1970, 
meeting, it was planned to go by the Fire Station on Willow 
Creek Road after the meeting adjourned and check out the old 

fire truck., which was 
Ladder Truck #1.  From 
before the official charter 
date for PAAC, members 
were already interested in 
the Ladder Truck and 
seeing possibilities.   

    Plans were in the works 
for family picnics with 
games, swap meets, car 
shows, and more social 
activities.   Per the purpose 

of the club as stated in 
Article II Section 1, social 

gatherings were 
already a driving 
force in Prescott 
Antique Auto Club.  
As we celebrate 
another family fun 
White Elephant 
Auction on our 50th 
Anniversary, lets also 
celebrate and 
remember the 
dreamers who got 
PAAC started. 

HAPPY 
ANNIVERSARY!!! 
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CELEBRATING PAAC’S 50TH ANNIVERSARY BY LOOKING BACK & REMEMBERING 

The Articles of Incorporation 
for Prescott Antique Auto 
Club were signed on 
December 2, 1971 by Burt 
Wright,-President, Larry 
Quick -V.P., and Victor Hone
- Secretary and published in 
several Arizona newspapers 
including the Prescott 
Courier and Arizona 
Republic.  Gene Neil, who 
was an attorney and club 
member, did all the legal 
work.   

A garage/yard tour in 1970 included Pat Mackin, Delbert Walker, 
Burt Wright, Jim Geator, Ron Solt, and Sam. 

Work nites were set up sometimes using 
the shop at Prescott High School where 

Delbert Walker worked. 

Sam, Burt Wright’s puppy was 
PAAC’s first mascot. 


